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After nine years in the industry, I 
started my own company and we 
specialized in pediatric lower-limb 
central fabrication. In this specializa-
tion particularly, modifying the molds 
was a significant part of the program, 

and precision was crucial. I never 
felt comfortable letting anyone else 
perform this task, so I made all the 
modifications myself. I knew if I were 
ever going to grow the company, I 
would have to teach someone to help 

me, but I wasn’t 
sure if quality was 
really scalable. I 
had partially con-
vinced myself that 
there was some-
thing special I was 
doing that could 
not be accurately 
communicated to 
an apprentice. As 
a result, I would 
single-handedly 
have to modify 
every mold that 
came in the 
door—forever.

Of course, this 
was a silly notion 
since almost every 
central fabrication 
lab has multiple 
people who do 
modifications 
and most of them 
do a good job. 
The problem was 

figuring out a way to teach someone 
else how to do whatever I was doing. 
Before I could teach someone else 
how to modify molds though, I had to 
know exactly what I did. I had a good 
idea of what I did, but I really didn’t 
have a good way to quantify it in a way 
that I could easily communicate.

The problem was quantifying the 
buildups. I always thought I had a 
pretty good idea about how much I 
was adding. But when other people 
did it, it never looked the same. Then 
a friend suggested using small nails or 
brads to indicate the buildup heights. 
The idea seemed brilliant. All I had 
to do was tap a brad into the apex of 
my buildup and add enough plaster to 
cover it. Then when I filed the plaster 
down I would know exactly where to 
stop. It worked great, and I could even 
check other technicians’ nail heights 
before they added plaster to ensure 
they were what I was looking for. The 
only problem was trying to hold onto 
the little nails and not hit my fingers 
with the hammer.

Shop Talk
 I Use Staples
By Tony Wickman, CTPO

use staples—it’s true. And I have for years.
One of the first tasks I was entrusted with in my earliest days in O&P was 

mold modifications. Since I didn’t know anything about how to modify a 
mold, I can’t imagine that the end product fit the patient well, but that didn’t 
seem to bother most of the practitioners for whom I worked. They would 
come back into the lab and yell at me if the modifications were not precise 
enough. From that feedback, and trial and error, I was gradually able to dial 
in what they wanted. Clearly that was not the most effective way to teach me 
how to complete what I think is one of the most critical and complex tasks 
undertaken in O&P fabrication. So when it was my turn to start teaching 
people how to modify molds, I knew there had to be a better way.
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Figure 1. Porter-Cable upholstery stapler.
Photographs courtesy of Tony Wickman.


